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Welcome to our September Newsletter.
Health and Safety

Drop off and Collection
Can I please remind parents that it is their responsibility to maintain social distancing in the playground and areas around our school.  Parents should not stand on or directly beside our stairs or gates as this narrows the space available for pupils to enter and exit safely.  I would ask that only one adult enters the playground to collect P1-4 children.  I would encourage all adults to wear a face covering  when they are in a busy area. Scottish Government guidelines FACTS guides our school policy and practice.  
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Our school Risk Assessment is available on our school website

Website- https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/gc/balornockprimary 
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Parking
 In the interest of health and safety, parents should not drop off or park in our zig-zag areas.
Clean Air

Smoking
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Our playgrounds and school buildings are strictly NO SMOKING.

We would also ask that parents do not smoke in the immediate vicinity of our school gates.  Thank you for your co-operation.

Health Spot!
Breakfast Club
Open every day 8.00-8.45am for a healthy breakfast at the cost of £2 for the first child and £1 for the rest of the family. BACS payments only.  Please contact our school office for details.
Lunch time Meals - Fuel Zone
The cost of a school lunch is £1.90. Pupils can select a lunch from the range of healthy, balanced choices offered each day. 
All P1-4 Pupils receive a free school meal.
BACS payments only.  Please contact our school office for details.

Information about Free School Meals and Clothing Grants is available on www.glasgow.gov.uk 

Menu plans are available online at www.fuelzoneprimary.co.uk.
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Healthy Snacks
If you are sending your child to school with a snack please make sure that it is a small healthy option.  Pupils should not bring fizzy juice or energy drinks to school.
Cycling
[image: image12.wmf]Children should only cycle to school when parents have ensured they are road aware. Children cycling should ALWAYS wear a helmet and dismount when crossing our playground.

Balornock Primary Uniform
Labelling Items

Please put your child’s name inside all school items, including jackets and lunch packs so that lost property can be returned quickly. Some items have been lost already which is both frustrating and expensive for families.

 Home Learning

Seesaw
Seesaw accounts should now all be accessible from home.  If you have difficulty using or accessing online learning please contact school for help and support. 
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Monday 28th September – Monday 4th October

Maths Week Scotland is a celebration of the importance of maths in our everyday lives.

During Maths Week our school will be enjoying a variety of fun maths activities and challenges. 
   [image: image6.wmf]   Toys       
Please do not allow your child to bring toys and games into school. 
Outdoor Learning [image: image7.png]
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Breaks are an important part of our school day.  Going outside for learning, exercise and fun with friends is a vital part of our school curriculum.  Scottish Government Covid Recovery for schools highlights the need for schools to maximise outdoor learning and the time children spend outside. 
For this reason we will ensure that children are only kept inside on days where the rain or snow is particularly heavy. We would ask that your child comes to school with appropriate waterproof clothing and footwear.

Annual Data Checks
Should be returned to our school office. Each year we collect current information about your contact details, including an email address. 
If throughout the year your child’s emergency contact details change PLEASE let us know immediately.
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School Holidays 2020-21
September Weekend      

Friday 25 September 2020
Monday 28 September 2020 

October

In-Service day Friday 09 October 2020
October Week Monday 12th  to Friday 16th  October 2020 
December 

Christmas and New Year Schools close at 2.30pm on Tuesday 19 December 2020
January 2021
Schools return
Wednesday 6 January 2021 
February 2021
Mid-term Holiday Friday 5th , Monday 8th and Tuesday 9th  
In-Service day Wednesday 10th 

April 2021
Spring Holiday 

Thursday 1st school closes at 2.30

School returns Monday 19th April
May 2021
May Day -Monday 3rd 
Inservice Day Thursday 6th 
May Weekend

Friday 28th and Monday 31st 

June 2021
Summer Break- Thursday 24th June School closes at 1pm
August 2021
Teachers Return 

Inservice Day Thursday 12th 
Inservice Day Friday 13th 
Pupils return Monday 16th 
Useful Numbers/Contacts

Pupil Absence Reporting Line

0141 287 0039

School contact number 0141 558 5224

Email-

headteacher@balornock-pri.glasgow.sch.uk
Website- https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/gc/balornockprimary 

Follow us on Twitter page @BalornockPS
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